

The Pondante Parc Eglos News

Messages from Mrs Sanderson

Dear Parents/Carers.

It has been a super week of learning and it has been great to see so many parents at our Welcome Meetings, where we have been sharing the overview of your child's forthcoming year here at school. Please remember that Y6 and Y2 open afternoons are next week—see dates.

Parental Consultation: Values and Visions

We are undertaking a review of our values and vision and are seeking the thoughts of our parent and carer community. Please complete the form, available here: https://forms.office.com/e/3VhsJppH0i

to help us form our values and vision for our school. Please do so by Friday 27th September.

Considerate Parking

Thank you all for working with us to ensure that children can cross the road to school safely. Miss Morris-Marsham and myself have been on gate duty this week, and have noticed a real difference in people not parking on the yellow lines - thank you.

As ever, if you have any concerns or question, please do get in touch parcegloshead@croftymat.org.

Have a lovely weekend, Mrs. Vicky Sanderson

Team Points!

<u>Davy</u>	<u>Trevithick</u>	<u>Kingsley</u>	Trengrouse
725	686	599	487

Calendar

Additions in white

23.09.24 - School Photo Day

23.09.24 - Football League—Invite only

23.09.24 - Year 6 open afternoon 2:45-3:15

25.09.24 - Year 2 open afternoon 2:45-3:15

27.09.24 - Non school uniform day - bring a donation for the Autumn Fayre Tobola

27.09.24 - Harvest Fair (after school)*

07.10.24 - Reading/Phonics open afternoon**

08.10.24 - Cross Country Race 2**

11.10.24 - INSET DAY

14.10.24 - INSET DAY

14.10.24 - Football League—Invite only

28.10.24 - 01.11.24 - HALF TERM

04.11.24 - Football League—Invite only

06.11.24 - Cross Country Race 3**

11-15.11.24 - Parents Evening Week*

18.11.24 - Maths open afternoon**

25.11.24 - Helston food bank donations open

11.12.24 - Christmas dinner day

13.12.24 - Food bank donations close

16.12.24 - EYFS Christmas Play - Matinee*

17.12.24 - Year 1 Christmas Play - Evening*

20.12.24 - Year 6 Christingle

20.12.24 - Last day of term

* More information to follow

** More information overleaf



The Pen

PUPIL OF THE WEEK

CERTIFICATE OF ACHIEVEMENT

Proudly presented to

YR Gunwalloe	Zaxon and Hugh	Y3 Crantock	Mylo and Jown
YR Poldhu	Oona and Zachary C	Y4 Coverack	Saxon and Eva
Y1 Rinsey	Dulcie and Alfie-James	Y4 Gwithian	Maisie-Grace and Holly
Y1 Godrevy	Isla P and Vanesa	Y5 Sennen	Lucy and Jessa
Y2 Swanpool	Elsie and Amelia	Y5 Zennor	Harper and Lochlan
Y2 Maenporth	Willow and Henry	Y6 Fistral	Millie and Thomas C
Y3 Portreath	Joseph and Paisley	Y6 Holywell	Zoe and Amy

Foundation News

This week, Poldhu and Gunwalloe Classes have been enjoying exploring and using the outdoor areas in our school grounds. In the woodland, they have ventured along the pathways through the trees to find different plants and flowers and to look closely for any evidence of birds, animals and insects in their natural habitats. On the playground, they have been using the bikes, trikes and the outdoor equipment to practise their physical skills and they really enjoyed their first Supa Sports session with Mr Potts! In the garden, the children have been engaging in imaginative play, using the rope bridges to climb and balance and finding natural resources to make their own creations. What a busy week!



The Spongebob Musical

Noah from year 4 will be performing in The Spongebob Musical Youth Edition at Redruth School on Friday 1st and Saturday 2nd November 2024.

Tickets can be purchased from:

https://cornwall365.com/events/spongebob-the-musical-youth-edition/
If you are able please go along to support Noah and all the cast.

CASHPOT for Schools

When you shop with ASDA Rewards, they will donate 0.5% of your total spend every time to your selected primary school. This is additional to your own earnings and doesn't take anything out of your CASHPOT.







Home learning—Reminder

This year we are focusing on reading as our required priority homework. Therefore, we request that all children read their school reading book every night and get their reading records signed by a parent/carer. Further information on this will be shared at our open afternoon on phonics and reading. We will be sending home weekly spellings for children to practice from Reception-Year 6, which will be tested weekly. We will also be sending home logins for Times Tables Rock Stars and Maths Whizz for children from Y2-Y6 to continue their maths learning at home. Further details to follow.

Please note that the spellings and maths home learning will help your child consolidate their in-school learning, however is not mandatory

Reading Books

For children on our Read Write Inc phonics programme, reading books will be sent home WB 30.9.24









Scholastic Book Fayre

We will run the book fair on Wednesday 25th and Friday 27th September and Wednesday 2nd and Friday 4th October in the Library from 3:15pm to 4:00pm. Payments can be made by cash or by scanning the QR code on the day.

In order to keep everyone safe before and after school please could you keep a close eye on your children - for example please do not let children climb on mini Stonehenge. Thank you.

Letters

Please find below a list of all letters sent home recently. If for any reason you need another copy or require more information, please first look at our website:

https://parc-eglos.croftymat.org/parents/ newsletter/

or alternatively ring the school office to speak to a member of the team.

- Choir Letter Years 3 6
- Netball Letter Years 5 and 6
- Year 6 Fistral Class swimming letters
- Staffing update letter
- Well-being grid
- Well-being covering letter
- Cross Country letter

Community Heroes

Here we can celebrate the heroes within our community; those people who are going above and beyond for community and specialist causes. This week

Laura Harrison, her husband Daniel, and daughter Amelie, and friend Anita Callar will be completing the "Hyrox" fitness challenge in support of Macmillian Cancer Support on 26/27th October 2024. If you would like more information about this challenge, or would like to sponsor this charitable event, please see

https://www.justgiving.com/page/ameliaharrison-1717268744646



The Pen



PTA News

Friday 27th September 2024 - Harvest Fayre 3:00pm until finish.

Children are invited to arrive to school on Friday wearing non-school uniform in return for a donation for the tombola.

KS1 (Foundation, Years 1 and 2) please bring in a donation of sweets

KS2 (Years 3, 4, 5 and 6) - please bring a bottle donation

Please can we ask that any alcohol be dropped to the school office by an adult. Any alcohol won on the tombola will only be given to over 18's - ID may be requested.



Sports at Parc Eglos

Sporting news...

Well done to all the children who took part in the first cross country event of the season. We had nearly 40 children represent our school from reception up to Year 6 which is amazing! The sun was shining and there were huge smiles, lots of resilience and some great individual performances. Thank you to all the parents for supporting this event. We hope to see you all and even more children at race 2 which is at Mullion on October 8th at 4pm. The sign up for this event will be coming out very soon.

This week our extra-curricular Sports clubs have started in school. The children have really enjoyed and thrived in the sessions offered by Jo and Plymouth Argyle. Please click the links below for more information or if you would like to book your child on to one of the clubs for this half term.

Plymouth Argyle

3/4 Football - https://officialsoccerschools.co.uk/argyle/wcasc-parc-eglos-tuesdays.html

5/6 Basketball - https://officialsoccerschools.co.uk/argyle/wcasc-parc-eglos-wednesdays.html

5/6 Tag Rugby - https://officialsoccerschools.co.uk/argyle/wcasc-parc-eglos-fridays.html

Jo Simms

If you would like to book a place, please contact Jo Simms by email jo@oceanacademyofdance.co.uk











Heroes Lunch Clubs

12-1pm Wednesday & Friday - Playground/Bus Garden

Children are welcome to come and join Mrs Monks for some games. She is also there to support children if they have any worries.

12-1pm Monday & Thursday - Library

Mrs Monks will be available for a drop in session for any of the service children to come along and chat. She will also have resources available for those children with a deployed parent to help them keep in touch or get ready for a return (welcome home banners).

Afternoons in school time - Mrs Monks is available to support service children as individuals or in small groups, If you feel this would benefit your child/ren please make contact either via class teacher of using the Heroes email address: Parceqlosheroes@croftymat.org

Heroes Meet and Greets (open to our service families)

3.15-4.45pm

Thursday 17th October 2024 and Monday 9th December 2024 Come and join in with other service families, enjoys some activities and refreshments. We will also have representatives from Culdrose with us.

Remembrance Parade

Sunday 10th November 2024
Meet at Trengrouse Way carpark from 10.15am
Open to the whole school
Come and Join Mrs Monks to Parade as a school (we kindly ask that where possible the children wear uniform).

<u>Camo Day - Non uniform day (whole school)</u>

Thursday 13th February 2025 - Raising awareness of our service connections and raising funds for a charity connected to our military families.

